







January 9, 2007 


The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday evening, January 9, 2007 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 


Present: Ms. Fiske and Messrs. Peden, Appleby, Castagno, DeAscanis, Gambacorta, Quillen, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart, and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 


Guests at the meeting were Mr. Thomas Wilson and Mr. Mark Zitz, secretary for this meeting.  There were numerous other guests in attendance for Ms. Fiske’s installation. 

ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT - Mr. Quillen reporting:


Mr. Quillen reported on the voting results for the run-off election on 

December 16:




Dorsey Fiske

326





Chris Cashman 
219

Mr. Peden conducted the oath of office for Ms. Fiske, and afterwards, Ms. Fiske read a brief acceptance statement.


The Board declared a vacancy for the seat vacated by Thomas Wilson and approved the associated election activity calendar presented by Mr. Quillen.  The election will be Saturday, March 3 from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 


Calendar additions were noted:

By-Laws Committee


1/10/07
2:00 p.m.

Property Maintenance Committee
2/1/07

4:00 p.m.
Property Development Committee
2/5/07

4:30 p.m.
February Board Meeting

2/6/07

7:30 p.m.
The Outreach meeting for January is yet to be scheduled.
The minutes from the last meeting were accepted as submitted.  
The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.  A change was made on the last page of the Treasurer’s report to reflect the $100,000 for Town Hall renovations that has not been spent.
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January 9, 2007
PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT - Mr. Alfree reporting:


Penn Valley:  An offer was made, and the tenant should make a decision by the next Board meeting.

141 Shoppes:  The appraisal was completed, and Mr. Taylor will advise the tenant.



Bio-Med:  Based on the Property Development Committee’s recommendation, the board approved the tenant’s request to install a new sign.

Happy Harry’s:  The tenant is working with DELDOT on a new traffic light in connection with its proposed new building.

New Castle Family Care:  Mr. Gambacorta will be speaking with Dr. James regarding past due sewer charges for $2,594.25 and taxes for $8,043.03.  

Good Will Fire:  The Board approved handicap access improvements to be made to the building.  Modification expense will be paid by the federal government.  
Mr. Alfree will follow through with the City on issuing the necessary permit.

Mr. Alfree then circulated an updated summary of Trustees’ properties.

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT  - Mr. Gebhart reporting:


Mr. Gebhart informed the Board of a request from the Little League to temporarily hang a 3’ x 10’ sign at the end of January for its 2007 registration.  
Mr. Peden emphasized the temporary aspect of this request.


Mr. Gebhart indicated that the Little League is interested in pursuing a 5-year lease.


There was discussion about the use of Battery Park by third parties.  Trustees approve such requests, and if approved, the respective party then may be subject to the City’s license and permit requirements.
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PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT  - Mr. Viola reporting:

Regarding the leak at the library, Pollinger’s senior mechanic inspected the site yesterday.  Repairs will be made to a final crimp in the standing seam and to a nuisance leak coming from the solder joints in the secret gutter.


Mr. Viola relayed Mr. Thatcher’s concerns about potential problems at Quigley Farm.  Specifically, brush is growing too closely to the barn and to the house and heavily on other areas on the farm, and poses a fire safety hazard.  Mr. Viola indicated the property should continue as a functioning farm.  Mr. Viola then suggested that the Board assess the situation fully.  He and Ms. Fiske indicated they would speak with the Quigley’s about this matter.
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT  - Mr. Gambacorta reporting: 

Meetings with Wilmington Trust and PNC Bank will begin at 4 p.m. on 
January 31.

Mr. Gambacorta distributed a summary of the projected revenue for fiscal year 2007-2008 and reminded the Board that the budget cycle is underway.

LIBRARY COMMITTEE – Mr. Viola reporting:

Mr. Viola indicated that the library receives 75% to 80% of its funding from the County and that the local director has been asked to reduce the budget by 3% to 4%.   Attendance and participation at the library are up, and despite the budget tightening, the staff morale is high.
OPEN-SPACE COMMITTEE - No report.

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE – No report.
BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE – No report.
Page Four







January 9, 2007
GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE - Mr. Alfree reporting:

Mr. Alfree indicated that the Committee is awaiting financial statements and a list of new officers from the organization.
COMMUNICATIONS – Mr. Peden reporting:

Mr. Quillen read a thank-you note from Mary Ellen Costello, the daughter of 

former Trustee M. Anita Banks.

Mr. Alfree reminded everyone to complete their committee and officer selections. 


Mr. Viola noted the Friends of Bellanca are preparing to display a sign for the hanger indicating restoration is underway, and he shared a picture of the sign.  The group has been successful in getting windows better secured and in removing broken glass.  They are within a week of signing a contract with an engineering firm.  Mr. Viola is acting as the liaison between the Trustees and Bellanca to attain a tax-exempt status for Bellanca.  


Mr. Peden noted that the annual report has been distributed.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned for an executive session to discuss real estate matters and potential litigation.


Following the executive session, the meeting was again called to order.  Four motions were approved:

1. Proceed with the lease proposal for Milex, consistent with the terms of 
      Mr. Taylor’s draft letter to the tenant dated January 8, 2007.
2. Notify the Sailing Club of the $2,400 annual rent required for its lease renewal.

3. Offer $631,000 for the property owned by Mary Ann Keiser.

4. Offer comments and opposition at the City’s Board of Adjustment meeting on January 17 regarding the Marini property.  (Mr. DeAscanis abstained from this vote.) 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.








Mark S. Zitz








Meeting Secretary
